United Tribes of Michigan

5453 Hughston Road, Harbor Springs, Michigan 49740
Phone: 517-802-8650 Email: fettawa@charter.net

Frank Ettawageshik, Executive Director

March 18, 2024
SENT VIA E-MAIL CRHEINGANS@HOUSE.MI.GOV

Rep. Carrie Rheingans
47th District

State Capitol

P.O. Box 30014
Lansing, Ml 49333

Subject: United Tribes of Michigan Support for House Bill 5600 -
Establishing the Office of Tribal Legislative Liaison

Honorable Carrie Rheingans:

On behalf of the United Tribes of Michigan (UTM), we deeply appreciate
your sponsorship of House Bill 5600, which establishes the Office of
Tribal Legislative Liaison. UTM also expresses its sincerest appreciation
for the increased attention and sensitivity exhibited toward important
Native American issues and the Legislature’s willingness to listen and
act on them.

The Office of Tribal Legislative Liaison would equip Michigan Tribes with
the ability to comprehensively voice their formal positions through
consultation with the legislative branch concerning legislation affecting
Michigan Tribes. Governor Gretchen Whitmer's Executive Directive
2019-17 reaffirms and extends Michigan's commitment to recognize
Michigan's federally recognized Indian Tribes’ sovereignty and right of
self-governance and orders each state department and agency to
adhere to these principles. However, the Michigan legislature has no
such requisite consultation requirement for the legislative branch. The
establishment of the Office of Tribal Legislative Liaison would facilitate
meaningful legislative consultation like Governor Whitmer’s Executive
Directive does for the executive branch.

UTM generally supports matters that impact all 12 tribal communities;
however, each sovereign nation may have priorities that may not be
universally shared collectively. Lately, we have learned of individuals
and organizations that lack any formal tribal affiliation, yet their
uninformed policy positions attach to tribes. These individuals and
organizations may express contrary or unsupported tribal positions.
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Indeed, they often advance standpoints without consulting any of the
tribes or tribal leaders they purport to represent.

A Tribal Legislative Liaison would eliminate this confusion and ensure
that tribal perspectives are voiced and vetted by tribal leaders who are
elected to make informed decisions on behalf of the citizens they
represent.

Migwéch for sponsoring House Bill 5600. We look forward to working
with you through the legislative process.

In Aﬁg‘(}g@ boration,

amie Stuck

cc: UTM

Bay Mills Indian Community

Whitney Gravelle, Tribal Council President
wbgravelle@gmail.com

(906) 440-7651

Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians
David Arroyo, Tribal Council Chairman
david.arroyo@gtb-nsn.gov

(231) 499-2607

Hannahville Indian Community

Kenneth Meshigaud, Tribal Council Chairperson
tyderyien@hannahville.org

(906) 466-2782

Keweenaw Bay Indian Community
Doreen Blaker, Tribal Council President
doreen@kbic-nsn.gov

(906) 201-4957

Lac Vieux Desert Band of Lake Superior Chippewa Indians
James Williams Jr., Tribal Council Chairman
jim.williams@Ilvd-nsn.gov
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(906)-287-0011

Little River Band of Ottawa Indians
Larry Romanelli, Tribal Ogema
[romanelli@lrboi-nsn.gov

(231) 398-6823

Little Traverse Bay Bands of Odawa Indians
Regina Gasco, Tribal Council Chairperson
chairman@ltbbodawa-nsn.gov

(231) 330-2438

Match-E-Be-Nash-She-Wish Band of Potawatomi Indians (Gun Lake

Tribe)

Bob Peter, Tribal Council Chairman
Bob Peters <Bob.Peters@glt-nsn.gov
(616) 717-1058

Nottawaseppi Huron Band of the Potawatomi
Jamie Stuck, Tribal Council Chairperson
Jamie.Stuck@nhbp-nsn.gov

(269) 986-3441

Pokagon Band of Potawatomi Indians
Rebecca Richards, Tribal Council Chairwoman
rebecca.richards@pokagonband-nsn.gov
(269) 519-0150

Saginaw Chippewa Indian Tribe
Tim Davis, Tribal Council Chief
tdavis@sagchip.org

(989) 775-4200

Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians
Austin Lowes, Tribal Council President
AlLowes@saulttribe.net

(906) 203-5898
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